
Last Sunday we began the time of Advent, those 
four weeks leading up to Christmas day, when 
we try to prepare ourselves spiritually for the 
birth of the Babe of Bethlehem. So often at this 
time of year the pressures of work, family 
commitments and coping with all that needs 
doing, can make us forget the joyful story of 
Christmas.  
 
Advent challenges us to find a quiet space of 
reflection in our busy lives. So often life, and so 
many Christmases pass us by, while we overlook 
the message sung by angles so long ago. Let us 
remember that God Himself came down to live 
with us, to be born a helpless Babe dependent 
on Mary and Joseph. 
Some of you may recall this line of a Beatles 
song – “life is what happens to you while you’re 
busy making other plans.”  And I sit here and 
wonder what happened to those Christmases 
I’ve experienced. 
 
I reflect that even though they have passed, the 
story behind it remains the same. The ancient 
Greek language in which the Gospels were 
written, speak in the current tense – not “Jesus 
was born in Bethlehem” but “Jesus is being born 
in Bethlehem,” the angels are singing with joy in 
the sky today! The morning star points the way to 
the manger throne now! 
It changes things, doesn’t it, when we read the 
scriptures in the present moment. We can’t live 
in the past or the future. We have only this 
moment of time right now. May we unwrap our 
present moment and find God’s love; if we don’t 
find it, let’s take off more of the wrapping paper! 
 
The Peace and Joy  
of Christmas be with 
you all.  
  
Fr. George. 
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DECEMBER  

DEC 7    Early 

Communion 5.30am 

DEC 7    Quiet Day 

DEC 11   Sunday Services 

DEC 14   Early Communion 5.30am 

DEC 18   Carol Service and Supper 6pm 

DEC 24  Midnight Mass 11.50pm 

DEC 25  Christmas Day 9.30am 

DEC 31  New Year’s Eve 
               and Thanksgiving Service 

6.30pm 

Sunday Services  
  9.30am   Holy Communion 
  6.45pm   Evensong 
  9.15am   Sunday School  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
We extend our well wishes to 
all the congregation members 
who celebrate their birthday in 

December!! 
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We have come into the world to be filled with light ...to shine  Mary Oliver 

FOR THE CHILDREN: On Sunday, 18th December the 

children bring the figures of the Nativity, into the Church 
to the stable during the Service at 6pm.  We would love to 
see lots of children participate and enjoy this tradition.  
There is a light supper and Christmas Raffle at the Hall after 
the Service.  
Please bring along your children and grandchildren to what will 
be a lovely beginning to your Christmas festivities.  The 
College Christmas Choir will be singing as well.   

I am the New Year  
 

I am unused, unspotted without blemish 
I stretch before you 

Three hundred and sixty- five days long 
I will present each day in its turn 

 A new leaf in the book of life 
 for you to place upon it your imprint 

 I am the New Year 
 Each hour of every day  

I will give you sixty minutes 
 that have never known the use of man 

white and pure I present them; 
 it remains for you to fill them 

with sixty jewelled seconds 
of love, hope, endeavour, patience 

 and trust in God 
 I am the New year 

 I am coming 
But once past 

 I can never be recalled 

 Make me your best. 

FOOD FOR THOUGHT 

It is not necessary to believe in God to 

be a good person.  In a way, the tradi-

tional notion of God is outdated.  One 

can be spiritual but not religious.  It is 

not necessary to go to Church and give 

money—for many, nature can be a 

Church.  Some of the best people in his-

tory did not believe in God,  while some 

of the worst deeds were done in His 

Name.  Pope Francis 

Christmas Carols and Services  
Please see below for information on where and 
when we will be holding Carols and Church ser-
vices over the Christmas period: 
 
Carols at Toorbul - 8 Dec 
158 Esplanade 
Starts at 7pm and Supper provided afterwards 
 
Carols in the Upper Caboolture Hall - 9 Dec 
704 Caboolture River Road 
Starts at 7.30pm 
 
Carol Service in the Church & Supperï 18 
Dec 
Starts at 6pm then supper in the Abbey Hall 
There is a raffle too ! 
 
Midnight Mass - 24 Dec 
Candlelight Service in the Church at  11.50pm 
 
Christmas Day Service - 25 Dec 
in the Church at 9.30am 

 

New Years Eve Service - 31 Dec 
in the Church at 6.30pm 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



He who has not Christmas in his heart will never find it under a tree. Roy L Smith  
 

 
 
 

Welcome to our fellowship.   
We count it a special honour to have 

visitors attend our service here and extend 
a very special welcome to you today.  After 

the service everyone is  
invited to stay for a chat over a cup of  tea 

or coffee. 
All visitors are welcome to receive Holy 

Communion at the morning service. 
We hope that you will feel part of  our 

Church family 

 

Join Us In Prayer We contin-

ue to pray for those who are 

on our sick  list and more par-

ticularly this month Edie and 

John Scott. 

WE send our loving 

thoughts to Gelisha and 

all her family on the 

sudden passing of her 

brother Ronnie Torrens.  

May they take comfort 

knowing that they are all in our thoughts 

and prayers this Christmas time. 
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Thank You to each and every person who has contributed 

in any way to the well-being of our Church  either as Cler-

gy or as our Congregation.  We thank those who work 

and give quietly behind the scenes without wish for public 

recognition.   

Sincere appreciation to those who take the Love to Christ 

to those when visiting to tend to the sick and dying, clean 

the Church, sew baptismal robes, repair and renew Altar frontals, banners and vestments, prepare 

cups of tea and wash up afterwards, donate raffle prizes, organize and facilitate our social functions, 

effect ongoing maintenance to the Church, Hall and toilet block, cook sausages and onions, keep the 

consumables in good supply, offer ideas and discussion and support the work of the Church in any 

other way. Your efforts in whatever way you support the work of the Church are both appreciated and 

necessary for its success.  We thank our members of the Abbey Church Guild  for their attendance at 

Meetings and for their ongoing support during the year. 

May you feel blessed this Christmas season.  Sr Veronica and Fr George 

Every time we love.  Everything time we give..It’s Christmas.  Dale E Rodgers 

CHURCH NEWS 

Congratulations to Br Joseph and Sr Anne who have become grandparents 

this month.  They have joined Fr George, (Tilly Casson) Father Thomas 

(Charlie West and  Freddy Chisolm) Br Edward (Jed Timms) who became 

grandparents as well!!  Darcy Francis Kipping was born on 16 November, at 

noon.  He has brought much joy to us all already!  Can you imagine how life 

will change in the community as the five babies born within seven months 

grow up around us!  

 

We welcome Father Hugh and Sister Hilda back from their trip around Aus-

tralia just before Christmas.  

 

During the month of November there have been six baptisms, two Weddings 

and three funerals performed in the Church.  

 

Thanks to all those who volunteered for the Christmas markets and Open Day.  

It was a huge success with well over a thousand visitors.  A great way to pro-

mote our Church, College, Museum and Farm.  

The Abbey Church Guild is running a Christmas Raffle again this 

year.  Tickets cost $1 each. 1 st  prize A grocery Hamper valued at 

$100+ 2 nd  Prize Christmas hamper 3 rd  prize Beverage pack .  Drawn 

on 18th  December at the Christmas Supper in the Abbey Hall.  


